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President’s Report –Courtney Healey

Vice President’s Report –Jon Muller

Finance Director –Luke Brunner

Student Funding Board – Previous Meetings
We fortunately did not have a meeting, because the meeting we had before break was very long, but productive.  At that meeting, we had eight groups, with nine budgets total.  So we were all refreshed when we realized that no meeting was necessary last week.

Student Funding Board – This Week
As of the time I am writing this, we have one group on the agenda:  the Turkish Student Association.  Our meeting will be held in LSC 213-15.

SFRB Presentation
I have been meeting with VP Muller, President Healey, and Controller’s Plant and Fox to start working on preparing the budget and presentation for the SFRB meeting on April 10.

Meeting with John Lincoln
I will be meeting with John Lincoln this week to keep him abreast of ASCSU happenings and also talk about possible fundraising ideas.

SOAR Judging
I will be working with the student organizations office as a judge for the SOAR awards.  And no, I will not accept bribes!

Academic Director –Misty Lenard

This week in academics we will REALLY be having the roundtable! (It was postponed from last week) Currently on the agenda we have one guest speaker on legislative issues, textbook reservations, elections, and possibly the mysterious topic for Wednesday's Cabinet. I'm still accepting topic suggestions or inquiries, so get them to me!
 

The Committee on Teaching and Learning will be meeting on Wednesday and continuing the discussed changes to the proposal for faculty manual changes. The deadline for textbook orders is approaching, so mention it to your professors! If you have any ideas about how we can furthur remind departments and professors to get their orders in on time, please let me know.

Advocacy Director –Jason Green

I am working on our next Forum, the “Diversity in the Curriculum Forum” which will be held on Tuesday, April 18th from 6:30-8pm in the Senate Chambers. Also, I am finalizing the planning for the Advocacy Appreciation Reception that will be on Wednesday, April 19th in the University Club form 3-5pm.

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITES:

The Diversity Advocate Council will be meeting this week March 30th in the ASCSU office from 4-5pm. 

CSUnity- April 8th from 9:00a-3:00p 
IMPORTANT DATES:

Black Student Services

· The Office Of Black Student Services 22nd Annual Awards Ceremony "In Pursuit of Excellence" - Saturday, April 29, 2006 1:00pm in the Middle-West Ballroom
El Centro

· Cesar Chavez Celebration- March 31st (an all day event)
· El Centro's Annual Awards Banquet - Friday, April 28th, 7-9PM in 210 Lory Student Center (contact Shirley Guitron)
Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual, Transgender Student Services

· Friday Movie: March 31st – 10:00a & 3:00p in the GLBT office (214 LSC)
Office of Women’s Programs and Studies

· Women at Noon-“Still Doing it”- March 29th -LSC room 214
· Women at Noon- “Caretaking Across Generations: Women Share Their Experiences” April 5th- LSC room 220
A/PASS

· Cultural Night – Sunday, April 2nd, 5:30-9:30pm at the Lincoln Center
Native America Student Services

· NASS Graduation Reception - Thursday, April 13, 2006, 5-7:30pm in Ammons Hall (contact Ty Smith)
Diversity in the Curriculum Forum- April 18th at 6:30p in the Senate Chambers

Advocacy Appreciation Reception- April 19th from 3-5pm in the University Club
Community Affairs Director –Courtney Pryzybylski

Leadership Development Director –Abby Pfisterer

Legislative Affairs Director –Alec Jeffries

I have invited the Fort Collins legislators to come talk to the members of ASCSU in the near future, however the elected officials are incredibly busy on Wednesday evening and would like to possibly do a quick Q & A on a Friday afternoon.  Is there an interest from the members of ASCSU to take an hour on Friday afternoon to talk with the Fort Collins legislators?  

 

This week the House reviews the "long bill."  The long bill is the nick-name for the HUGE budgetary bill that includes higher education.  Thursday this bill will be discussed all day on the floor of the House, many amendments will be introduced and killed.  I plan to attend the discussion on the long bill in Denver on Thursday.

 

Eric Kurtz presented the Joint Budget Committee with a memo that included information on a statutory requirement that the financial aid appropriation be increased by at least the same percentage as GF appropriations to institutions of higher ed. Thus, the JBC needed to make up $2.425 million in financial aid. The JBC voted unanimously to reduce the higher ed approp by the equivalent amount, and put the $2.425M into need based aid. 

The JBC addressed the disproportionate impact of spending authority to higher ed institutions. Rep. Plant motioned to alter spending authority increases to 1, 3 and 5 percents (5% for 4 year institutions).  Rep. Buescher stated that he disliked this idea. The motion passed in a vote of 4-1. They discussed and revisited whether or not to include language designating this increase for resident students but settled on just the word “students.” There seemed to be some confusion about the implications of not specifying “resident students” in the language. Changes to the footnote were approved in a 5-0 vote.

*The JBC voted to increase the COF stipend to the $2,580 amount. In response, they will decrease fee-for-service. This may hit the larger institutions harder (including CSU). 

Marketing Director –Nic Redavid

Handbook/Planner - Most of the content is done, as is mst of the adwork. Design is still being done on the cover, and for pictures throughout the book. Everything should be done soon. Senate will get to see the cover design once the committee approves it.

Moby Show -  Still waiting on the contract... Most of the marketing is printed and ready to go for the night before ticket sales start. We had a problem with the banner design, but that was resolved. Currently we are ironing out issues with the radio stations. 

Elections - EM Huitt and I have pout together an awesome plan for elections marketing so we can reach the 25% voter turnout goal. We have actually secured prizes from the CSU Bookstore, Recycled Cycles, LSC and other places to give to ramdomly selected voters. Look for a banner on the side of Clark for those days, as well as color ads in the newspaper with all the details. 

Housing Ordinances Education - Associate Director Donaldson has done an awesome job with this two step marketing campaign - education and an event. Look for more to come around the week of the Housing Fair.

CSUnity - Just a reminder that Associate Director Fisher is putting together the ASCSU team for CSUnity on April 8th. Contact her with any questions.

Poster Series - Poster submissions are due April 14th to the ASCSU Complex. Associate Director Trenholm is going to be helping out a lot with this. Senate can expect to see the three finalists at Senate on April 19th.

RamRide Director –Kevin McBeth

Associate Director: Holli Kinkel

So, I am beginning to go through my records to make sure I have everything recorded.  I have a feeling that I am going to get hit by an invoice at the very last minute.  Probably those shirts that I still haven’t received an invoice for, that we ordered last summer.  Anyway, we are going to be working hard on the thank you event, so it should be good.  I am looking forward to creating an outline for our manual on how to operate the budget, and the rationale for the budget.  Also, we might be looking into a way to make sure groups don’t cancel on us the day before they are supposed to work, leaving us in a bind (i.e.- Saturday).  
Special Events and Communications: Chris Mylius
Director: Kevin McBeth
I have finally talked to purchasing about the software that we are looking to purchase. The bad news is that because of the dollar amount we are going to have to put this out as a bid. This means that it will take more time before we actually get our software. The bid process will last 3 days but it is actually setting it up that will take longer. Who ever bids the lowest will get to do the software, so I will be on them to get this done in a timely fashion. 
I am also working on creating the manual that ROAD will be in charge of and that will govern RamRide to an extent. This should not be to hard seeing as Brian has left an extensive report on RamRide from the previous years, and I have Carpools manual as well. 

Lastly we are nearing the end of the semester. This means that we are going to have a thank-you event coming up for all of you. We are also working on thanking all of our food donors and sponsors. So look for a heart felt thank you coming your way. 

Operations: Robin Sager
CopyRite did our copies right this week… is the end nigh?  Also worked Saturday.

Volunteers: David Markham
A group copped out for last Saturday, and another only had a few people.  Any ideas for holding groups accountable?
Student Services Director –Brett Dobinsky
The ForEverGreen Committee is currently in the process of finding interested students in submitting designs.  If anyone is interested I will be able to obtain the requirements for the shirt.
ASAP Director –Submitted by Amy Fox (Controller for ASAP)
· As I’m sure you all know by now, the contract for the Moby show has been finalized.  YAY!  Therefore, ticket sales will begin.  Student pre-sales go on sale this Wednesday the 29th, and general sales will begin this coming Monday, April 3rd.  For those who need more info, just open your eyes as we have plastered the campus with the big event.  We will be giving away tickets to those who volunteer for at least a four hour shift as well as attend two mandatory meetings.  Keep in mind that volunteer tickets are limited so if you would like to help out please sign up with Heike as soon as possible.  

· There will be no movie this Friday night due to the Cesar Chavez event.  

· CSUIdol this Friday at 7 pm.  If anyone can help out with this event, please talk to Joanne or show up at 6 pm.  

· Anne is working on the small speaker event coming up. She is planning on bringing a CSU Alum. who climbed Mt. Everest.  

· ASAP is putting together a questionnaire that will be used to poll people on campus and see how our organization is doing.  We are looking to improve and will use the data received to better our events, marketing, etc.  

Judicial Report –Joy Ahrens

